

January Meeting Highlights


Forty-four Waterways members & guests gathered at the Stone Mansion Restaurant for the January 14th luncheon meeting.  
Coast Guard News
CDR Steve Wischmann reported on the following:
· The Waterways Navigation Committee was thanked for its good work in managing the December high water incidents.  CDR Wischmann thanked LCDR Higman for well representing him while on Leave over the Holidays and coincident high water. 

· Cooperative enforcement of TWIC regulations has begun; however, it is expected that all individuals requiring a TWIC card at each facility should be able to produce such a card or be escorted, as appropriate, under the TWIC program.  There is no new, additional information regarding TWIC readers and the future state of the program.

· CDR Wischmann provided an overview of Operation Big Tow that was first conducted at Sector New Orleans, and now throughout the Western Rivers.  The effort is aimed at verifying proper licensing of Pilots and Captains and is expected to be low impact with brief underway and lock-side/shore-side boarding’s to the end of January.  

· The Area Maritime Security Grants for the 2007 Supplemental funds have been submitted and the Area Maritime Security Subcommittee awaits their expected approval in the coming weeks.  

· In six months, the Change of Command will occur.  At this time, no details are currently known.

Army Corps of Engineers
Richard Lockwood presented the attached report. (See Attach1)
USACE presented several discussion items not covered in their formal report.

· The Pittsburgh District Repair Fleet is out of service for the winter at Pittsburgh Engineer Warehouse and Repair Station (PEWARS), but the Repair Party has been active with unscheduled maintenance problems and outages.

· MR3 at Elizabeth Main Chamber went out of Service on New Years Eve with Emptying and Filling Valve Failures.  This was work that was planned for the FY09 Repair Season but which was not funded.  This will be a recurring problem due to the known reliability issues with this design valve.  MR3 remained in service using the Auxiliary Chamber with the extension. Risk was high due to unreliability of the original rotary emptying and filling valves. Repair Party returned the Main Chamber to service on Monday 5 January with some temporary repairs to 6 of the emptying valves.

· OR Hannibal Main Chamber went out of service New Years Day due to debris keeping the Up Stream Middle Wall (USMW) Gate from retracting into the pocket.  Main Chamber was used sparingly in concert with the Auxiliary Chamber until the District Dive team could clear the debris on 2 January.

· AR7 Kittanning went out of service on 12 January due to loss of electrical power.  Staffing is seasonal but Lock remains available on an emergency basis to pass traffic

· AR2 Sharpsburg had a failure of the tow haulage system (capstan) on 12 January and remains in service with industry required to double trip when transiting the lock.  Repairs are expected to be completed by 15 January

· AR4 Tarentum had a failure of the tow haulage system on 12 January and remains in service with industry required to double trip when transiting the lock. Repairs are expected to be completed by 23 January

· There was discussion of Pittsburgh District’s successes with O&M Asset Management and the current effort to transport that program to the Mississippi Valley Division.

· Some discussion ensued about Pittsburgh District’s successes with a new program Rivers Information System (RIS) and how it relates to more dependable reliable liner type service and just in time and Container on Barge operations.

· USACE also reminded the Association of some dates and events that they should be tracking:

· Inland Waterways Users Board – 19 – 20 February in Vicksburgh

· 2009 Inland Waterways Conference – 3-5 March in Nashville

· Forrest L. Wood Cup Tournament – 30 July through 3 August in Pittsburgh

· Association members asked about the cost of repairs at AR6 and funding for the repairs and AR6 operations and maintenance.  USACE indicated that FY09 funding for the Operation and Maintenance of the Allegheny River was about $6.5M and those repairs for the dam at AR6 should be somewhat less than $4M. Members asked if the remaining $2.5M (approximately) was sufficient to operate the Allegheny for all of FY09.  Rich indicated that additional funding would be required for the estimated annual O&M costs

Association members asked for a follow-on meeting immediately following the annual meeting to discuss the USACE concurrent closure proposal. The Corps is also considering a concurrent closure of the Emsworth & Dashields main chambers from July 6-24, 2009.  The auxiliary chambers would remain open during these repairs.  This work will be completed as part of a Corps of Engineers “regionalization” program with Huntington District providing support work to Pittsburgh in this scenario.  
Notification was also provided that beginning January 2009, the Pittsburgh District’s Notices of Navigation Interests will be available in electronic format only.

National Weather Service
   
William Drzal presented the attached report. (See Attach1)
Port of Pittsburgh Commission Report
Mary Ann Bucci reported on the following:

· The TV Show Pittsburgh Business Page with Jon Delano highlighted two segment presentations from COL Crall& James McCarville and CDR Steve Wischmann.  A clip of these interviews can be found on the Port of Pittsburgh website.

· The Port of Pittsburgh is offering $5,000 to $20,000 grants (not to exceed a total of $100,000 per year) for projects that will provide sustainable, port-related economic development.  Projects may be educational, recreational, environmental, or touristic in nature or may be another economic development activity.  Grant applications were made available at the meeting and Mary Ann will be placing the forms on the Port’s website.  Any questions, please contact Jim McCarville or Mary Ann Bucci.

Navigation Committee Report
  
Michael Somales reported that the automated calling tree was put to the test during the December high water incidents and the system proved to be in strong working order.  A special thank you was extended to members that participated on the conference calls to discuss current river conditions.
Legislative Committee Report
Mark Devinney informed the members that the proposed preliminary stimulus package dollar amounts continue to vary for various projects such as Mon River 2, 3, & 4 and Emsworth.  
A Lock & Dan Stakeholder meeting is scheduled for February 6th to discuss Corp funding and efficient spending dollar amounts.  

The Annual DC trip dates have been identified as February 24-25th and plans are currently underway to schedule the legislative visits and to attend the WCI Leadership Award Dinner on February 25th.

This was Mark’s final report as Legislative Chair and the members expressed their thanks for all his hard work.
Other Meeting Comments

   At this time, Bill Porter presented a plaque to Jack English recognizing his leadership and service over the past two years.  Jack thanked everyone for the recognition and wished Bill Porter success during his tenure as President.

February Membership Meeting
The next membership meeting is scheduled for February 11, 2009 at Chartiers Country Club. Cost of the luncheon will be $25. Registration will begin at 11:45 a.m. with lunch being served promptly at noon. Please call, email or fax the response form below by Thursday, February 5th if you plan on attending the luncheon meeting.  
Waterways Association of Pittsburgh

Meeting Response Form

Chartiers Country Club

February 11, 2009 at Noon

Luncheon: 

Beef Vegetable Soup

Meat Lasagna Al Forno


Green Bean Almandine


Apple Crisp served with vanilla ice cream
Cost:
$25/per person
_____
YES, I will be attending

_____
No, I will not be attending

**Special Dietary Requirements:_____________________________________

NAME:
_____________________________________________________



(Please print)

COMPANY:
_________________________________________________

Please respond by Thursday, February 5th to:
Cheryll Cranmer

Phone:  
(724) 355-4101

Fax:

(724) 285-4999

Email:
cheryll.cranmer@wapgh.org
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